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A residence north of Bronte experience some heavy wind damage 
caused by the storms marching across the area on Wednesday, December 26, 2018.  A 
large tree near the front corner of the home (top right photo) and big oak tree (bottom 
right photo) were both taken down by the winds.  The roof of a carport was damaged 
but thankfully the vehicle inside was unharmed.  The area north of Bronte was not the 
only location to receive damage.
      It was also reported that the Tennyson Post Office received damage to their roof as 
well.

by Jennifer Dorsett
Texas Farm Bureau

Field Editor
New information reflecting 

changes and emerging trends in 
American agriculture is coming 
soon.

The most recent Census of  
Agriculture is expected to be 
released some time in February, 
according to the U.S. 
Department of  Agriculture 
(USDA) National Agricultural 
Statistics Service (NASS).

“Over the course of  the past 
year, NASS conducted the single 
largest federal agricultural data 
collection program in the 
United States with an improved 
online questionnaire and asked 
new questions to document 
changes and emerging trends in 
American farming,” NASS 
Administrator Hubert Hamer 
said.

The data is required by 
federal law to be collected every 
five years. The last U.S. Census 
of  Agriculture was conducted in 
2012, and results were released 
in May 2014.

The new report will include 
information for the first time on 
military service and farm 
marketing practices. That data 
will help better capture the 
demographics of  today’s 
farmers and ranchers.

The agency sends 
questionnaires to more than 
three million known and 

potential farmers and ranchers 
across the U.S. The data is used 
to complete a detailed 
agricultural portrait of  every 
county in the nation.

The results are used by 
federal, state and local 
governments when creating 
farm policies and allocating 
funding for agricultural and 
rural programs.

Private organizations and 
companies also use the data to 
make business decisions. 
Deciding where to locate a 
facility, such as a new 
agricultural lending branch 
office or determining trends in 
row crop production, are some 
examples of  the ways this 
information is used in 
agribusiness.

The overall national response 
rate was 71.8 percent, down 
slightly from 2012’s 74.5 
percent, according to NASS. 
However, the improved online 
questionnaire boosted the online 
response rate more than 50 
percent. In 2012, only 283,000 
people responded online, 
compared to 445,000 this year. 
That’s a 57.2 percent increase.

“The partnership of  
hundreds of  farm organizations 
across the country and 
participation by hundreds of  
thousands of  producers who 
completed the Census of  
Agriculture provide public data 
to tell the changing story of  
agriculture since 1840,” Hamer 
said.


